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Presidentôs Message 
 

This has been a busy and productive year for our 

society. We have welcomed numerous visitors to 

our monthly meetings and attendance has been 

very good. The hard work of our publicity chair-

person, DeAnna Angle-Pierce, has paid off. She 

makes sure our meeting announcements are 

published in the local newspapers, sends out 

monthly meeting reminders, and creates posters 

and distributes them throughout the community 

to advertise our monthly meetings.  

 

We were all in for a special treat last month 

when WJHGôs reporter Tyler Allender with 

News Channel 7 interviewed DeAnna about her 

genealogical interests.  In this interview she was 

able to ñget the word out about our societyò to 

the television viewing audience.  She and Laura 

Moree, Head of Local History and Genealogy 

Department at the Bay County Library, met with 

Tyler at the library and told him what the library 

has much to offer those who are interested in 

researching their genealogy. The interviews can 

be seen at the following website: WJHG, online 

database, ñBay County Library Helps You Dig 

up Your Genealogical Roots,ò   

http://www.wjhg.com/home/headlines/Bay-

County-Public-Library-helps-you-dig-up-your-

genealogical-roots-370735421.html 

 

Each month experienced and knowledgeable 

genealogy speakers prepare presentations for our 

meetings. The atmosphere of the meetings is 

relaxed and friendly, and the refreshments 

prepared by Jo Hanson, hospitality chairperson, 

add to everyoneôs enjoyment. If you would like 

to bring a snack please coordinate with Jo 

Hanson by contacting  her at 

josal14325@gmail.com or   850-913-1724.  

 

We look forward to a fun filled year as we 

continue learning more about  researching, 

documenting, and publishing our family histories 

and genealogies.  
 

Janice M. Cronan, President 

 

 

 

 

 
                    ᾫ            
 

BCGS 2015 Financial Report 
Walter Sherman, Treasurer 
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Welcome New & Renewal Members 

Mary K. McGraw, Membership Chairperson 

 

We are proud to welcome our new members:  

Larry Anderson, Marqua 

Brunette, Gerry Clayton, 

George & Mary Collatos, 

Linda Daniels, Carol 

Forney, Kenneth Johnson, 

Chuck & Judy Livengood, 

Mary McCarthy,  Kay 

Richbourg,   Kathleen 

Vance, Julie Vandermeer,  

Margaret Young, and Merlin Thomas. 

2016 current members and email addresses.  
 

Larry  Anderson lwabowler@aol.com 

Deanna Angel-Pierce dangelpierce@gmail.com 

Shelia C. Banks pbnyc@bellsouth.net 

Jim Barkuloo jmbarkuloo@yahoo.com 

Brandi  Barnes brandibarnes@myway.com. 

Judy Bennett judybennett@knology.net 

Frederick H. Borg fred2128@comcast.net 

Sandra Brown sanjerBrown@aol.com 

Marqua Brunette marquab@comcast.net 

Alice Clay ac234@bellsouth.net 

Gerry H  Clayton ghcpcfe@bellsouth.net 

Mary & George Collatos marjo462@yahoo.com 

Diana Cochran dbcochran@bellsouth.net 

Bill & Pat  Cook mrcs57@knology.net 

Sue Cope purple_suzi@yahoo.com 

Janice M. Cronan jmcronan@aol.com 

Mike & Sar a Cross Jmicro@comcast.net 

Linda Daniels lindaniels9@aol.com 

Martha Sue Doster msdoster2003@yahoo.com 

Mary Ann  Flowers maflowers@fairpoint.net 

Carol Forney yukiyama2@aol.com 

Juanita Gibbons nitafish10@yahoo.com 

Kathie Gilbert Khg1528@aol.com 

Vivian Gutting Vivian.Gutting@gmail.com 

Sharon Hagans pcmama63@yahoo.com 

Phyllis A. Hamilton buick98@comcast.net 

Rick Henderson richardehenderson@hotmail.com 

Joy Hunt jhunt2002@msn.com 

   

 
Email Corrections   to    jmcronan@aol.com  

Richard Ingram ingram287@yahoo.com 

Kenneth Johnson ken6942@aol.com 

Rusella J. Johnson russiejj@juno.com 

Sally & Vic  Johnson vixsal2@comcast.net 

Linda Kleback lkleback@hotmail.com 

Chuck & Judy Livengood CRLIVE@yahoo.com 

Mary Louise McCarthy mspopsfsu@aol.com 

Martha  McDonald eieio1812@yahoo.com 

Mary K.  McGraw mkpcbeach@gmail.com 

Kim A.  Mazza Bondgirlwannabe@gmail.com 

Pattie Menchion pmenchion@comcast.net 

Rebecca Miller RMM1842@comcast.net 

Laura  Moree lmoree@baycountyfl.gov 

Kathleen&Tom  Ove oves1@bellsouth.net 

Joan Potter pottejb@gmail.com 

Ruth Preston cpres1@knology.net 

Geraldine E. Redmon fgredmon@gmail.com 

Kay  Richbourg Krichboutg17@gmail.com 

Sally & Jo 
Rinehart & 

Hanson 
josal14325@gmail.com 

Nancy C. Roberts ncr@digitalexp.com 

Jim  Roney Jroneyret@aol.com 

Rebecca Saunders saunder1@aol.com 

Barbara  Sielke kristalprizma.kp@gmail.com 

Bert Smith tester52@aol.com 

Linda D. Sowell Blondie4617@yahoo.com 

Carol J. Spurlin cs1166@clds.net 

Nadine P Standland Marianna, Florida 

Claudia Steindl C.Steindl@comcast.net 

Mary S. Thieme msthieme@gmail.com 

Natalie Thompson natwick@comcast.net 

Kathleen Vance kpvance@comcast.net 

Julie Vandermeer JV.Ivydell@gmai.com 

Belinda Wetzel BelBriWet@gmail.com 

Jerry  Widrig widrigjg@yahoo.com 

Ben & Jan Williams janwilliams3023@gmail.com 

Caroline R. Windham billing.windham@gmail.com 

Cheryl S. Wisner over50x2@aol.com 

Marlene Womack mwomack@outlook.com 

Bama & Ron Young bamayoung@bellsouth.net  

Margaret  Young seashell_58@yahoo.com 

William J.  Zehner, CG wjzehner@comcast.net 
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Vernon Historical Society 

 

 

The photo above was taken 16 November 2013 

by Ron Young.  In this photo Patsy Donald 

Herring is presenting a program about how she 

and a group of volunteers (including three 

members of our own society: Joan Potter, Sharon 

Hagans, and Sheila Banks) tackled the massive 

project of sorting, organizing, cataloging, and 

scanning the genealogical collection of Stephen 

Brown Simmons who passed away in 2012.  

 

According to a recent article in the Washington 

County News,
1
 ñSoon, modern genealogy 

enthusiasts will be able to further their own 

research through the fruits of his labor, thanks to 

the Vernon Historical Society's launching of 

"The Simmons Collection," which will open to 

the public Saturday, April 16.ò  The collection 

will be available for viewing that day from 9 AM 

to 3 PM  at the Vernon City Hall on Yellow 

Jacket Drive in the old school building.  

http://www.vernonfl.com/historicsociety.htm  

 

The article in the newspaper continued to 

describe the collection as, ñThe result of more 

                                                      
1
 ñVernon Historical Society to Launch the Simmons 

Collection,ò article by Carol Kent Wyatt, Washington 

County News (Chipley, FL), online search 11 Mar 2016  

http://www.chipleypaper.com/article/20160311/NEWS/16

0319849  

than a half century of work, most compiled long 

before the internet and email . . . . Most of the 

data in Simmons' collection came from other 

researchers, libraries, courthouses, and 

cemeteries, but he was perhaps best known for 

gleaning basic family history information from 

his students, who provided names of their 

parents, grandparents, great grandparents, and 

more. Simmons kept up with that family 

information, long after his students graduated, 

recording marriage, birth, and death information 

on the original cards. . . . . 

 

Students helped type the handwritten inventories, 

which were later compiled into a spreadsheet, 

which resulted in a 29,000-line research 

directory. Nearly 19,000 documents, included in 

247 surname folders, several non-surname 

folders, and ñalphabetò folders, make up the 

Simmons Collection. 

 

More than 2,700 different surnames are available 

for researching, the most common being 

Simmons, with more than 1,000 instances, 

followed by Brock, Melvin, Taylor, Carter, 

Jones, Miller, Tiller, Bush and Owens, which 

were all found at least 270 times in the 

documents. 

 

Non-surname folders include cemeteries, 

churches, Civil War, classes (including items for 

Vernon, Wausau, and Chipley schools) Florida 

veterans, Florida Confederacy, law enforcement, 

military, and family reunions.  Copies of legal 

documents such as wills, deeds, and marriage 

licenses, as well as Simmons' handwritten notes, 

are also included in the collection. Organizers 

say some of the most interesting notes are those 

written on whatever was available to Simmons 

when he received the information, including 

bank deposit slips, post-it notes, and even a drug 

store bill. 

 

Also included are documents such as family 

group sheets, descendancy charts, family trees, 

newspaper clippings, and other types of 

documents genealogists expect to see in family 

history files.ò 

http://www.vernonfl.com/historicsociety.htm
http://www.chipleypaper.com/article/20160311/NEWS/160319849
http://www.chipleypaper.com/article/20160311/NEWS/160319849
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Genealogy Records Checklist  by Larry Anderson 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to receive this form and instruction for use in the Excel format please contact Larry 

Anderson lwabowler@aol.com or Janice Cronan jmcronan@aol.com.   

mailto:lwabowler@aol.com
mailto:jmcronan@aol.com
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Spring Programs in Review 
 

Creating Excel Lists 
Presented 16 January by Larry Anderson  
  

Larry demonstrated that the 

Excel spreadsheet is an 

excellent tool to use in our 

genealogy research. Iôm sure 

many of us have used it to 

create timelines and research 

logs, but it can also be used 

as a more powerful tool that 

will run difficult calculations 

and sort masses of data on multiple fields. Larry 

gave step-by-step instructions on how to down-

load lists of information from Ancestry.com and 

upload it to an Excel spreadsheet. He also 

answered several questions about ñkeyboard 

shortcutsò which I found very helpful. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Table_of_keyboard

_shortcuts    

 

After the meeting he sent me a form he 
created in Excel to log his ñcompleted 
searches.ò If you would like to receive this 
form with instruction from Larry please 
email him at lwabowler@aol.com   I think a 
form like  this could be a valuable tool for 
most of us. (Form on page 5). Other 
genealogy research forms can be found here.  
 https://familysearch.org/wiki/en/Genealog
y_Research_Forms  
 

Proving Our Pedigree to Join Lineage 

Societies  
Presented 20 February by Janice Cronan 

 

Janice began her presenta- 

tion  by describing how 

her original intention was 

not to join lineage 

societies, but instead to 

learn more about her 

ancestors. As she gathered 

records she realized that 

several of her ancestors 

had several in the military, and she could 

possibly qualify for lineage society membership. 

 

Janice provided handouts to accompany her 

presentation that explained and gave examples of 

several lineage societies. For example, to join the 

Daughters of the American Revolution, you must 

be able to prove direct descent from a person 

who aided in achieving American independence 

during the period between 19 April 1775 and 26 

November 1783.  

 

In conclusion, Janice emphasized the importance 

of supporting lineage societies. They offer 

repositories for the history of our ancestors and 

document how they supported or improved the 

history of the United States. These societies keep 

our ancestor's contributions alive for future 

generations of historians and genealogists. 

 

Puttinô Flesh on óDem Bones 
Presented 19 March by Judy Bennett  

  

For the genealogist, 

dates and places are 

essential in our research. 

We need that data, in 

order to ñmove onò and 

discover more of our 

family. Thatôs the 

ñbonesò - the basic 

information for each 

person. 

  

But, if there is a person on our tree, that we want 

to find more about, we need to research in 

different ways, so that person may come alive to 

us -- a real person with flesh on his bones.  

 

In order to do this we need to be more horizontal 

in our research and learn more about the people 

and historical events that may have influenced 

their lives. We can trace their migration patterns 

and the places they lived. Many state and local 

libraries are making historical photographs 

available on the internet so we can see the places 

they lived, and when we use these we need to 

make sure we cite all of our sources. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Table_of_keyboard_shortcuts
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Table_of_keyboard_shortcuts
mailto:lwabowler@aol.com
https://familysearch.org/wiki/en/Genealogy_Research_Forms
https://familysearch.org/wiki/en/Genealogy_Research_Forms
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BCGS members are invited to the annual Pioneer Picnic 
 

Hosted by the Historical Society of Bay County 
http://www.bayhistorysociety.net/museum.html 

10:30 ï Registrations | 11:15 FFBC presentations | 12:00 Lunch 

Please bring a covered dish to share ï meat, drinks, and paper products provided 

Entertainment - Ukulele Orchestra of St Andrews  
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